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To The Secretary, Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and Education 

References Committee:

I am writing knowing that this committee is aware of the figures involved in this package. No one is questioning whether the Liberal party intends on shifting the cost of higher education away from the public purse and onto the individual. The question is 'could this be a bad thing for Australia?' 

I am a 20 year old Student living and studying in Wagga, NSW. I currently live off $200 per fortnight, which is provided to me by my parents, as I am unable to obtain youth allowance and they are not financially able to support me any further. I would like to get a part time job, but I am aware that if I do get one, it will restrict the amount of time I can spend studying. This could potentially lower my grade point average and as I am hoping to study honours I need all the study time I can get. 

$200 per fortnight in Wagga pays for my university accommodation and food. 

Unfortunately it does not allow me such 'luxuries' as textbooks and clothes. I rely on the generosity of my friends to drive me to the university. I am unable to save money as everything I receive I have to spend on survival. 

This is how it is now. 

If these reforms are allowed to be passed through the channels of parliament, students will finish their degrees and continue in this fashion of living. Workers will be lumped with debt that will render them unable to acquire property (which is just great for a country). The restrictions placed on graduates due to their increased debt will remove the choices associated with financial freedom such as having children or building a house.

This government talks of baby bonuses with one side of its mouth and makes the prospect of affording children impossible with the other. 

I urge the senate committee to consider my concerns and to reject any 'reforms' that increase the cost of study and place a burden of debt on individual students.  

